
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Grove Avenue Corridor Project 

Notice of Availability of the Draft Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment 
and Announcement of Public Meeting 

WHAT’S 
BEING 

PLANNED 

The City of Ontario (City) in cooperation with the California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans), is proposing the Grove Avenue Corridor Project to 
improve traffic operations and mobility to and from the Ontario International Airport 
(ONT), and provide consistency of access and mobility along Grove Avenue between 
the I-10 freeway and Holt Boulevard. The project proposes to widen Grove Avenue 
from four to six lanes between 4th Street and State Street/Airport Drive in accordance 
with the City of Ontario Master Plan of Streets and Highways. 

 

WHY THIS 
AD? 

The City of Ontario and Caltrans have studied the effects this project may have on the 
environment.  Our studies show it will not significantly affect the quality of the 
environment. The report that explains why is called an Environmental Impact Report/ 
Environmental Assessment.  This notice is to inform you of the preparation of the 
proposed Draft Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment and of its 
availability for you to provide input and attend a public meeting. 
A Public Meeting will be held to give you an opportunity to talk about the 
environmental impacts of this project with City staff before the final alternative is 
selected. Written comments will become part of the public record and will be 
considered in the Final EIR/EA. 

WHAT’S 
AVAILABLE? 

The Draft EIR/EA is available for review at the following locations:  
• City of Ontario Planning Department, 303 East “B” Street, Ontario, CA 

91764 
• Ovitt Family Community Library, 215 East C Street, Ontario, CA 91764 
• South Ontario Library/Colony High Branch Library, 3850 E Riverside Drive, 

Ontario, CA 91761 
• Caltrans District 8 Office, 464 W 4th Street, San Bernardino, CA 92401 

(Available for review on weekdays from 8 am to 4 pm). Please ask the 
guards at the security desk in the lobby to contact Aaron Burton upon arrival. 

• To view electronic copies of the document, go to:  
www.ontarioca.gov/planning 

WHERE YOU 
COME IN 

Do you have any comments about processing the project with the EIR/EA? Do you disagree with the findings of Draft 
EIR/EA? Would you care to make any other comments on the project? Please submit your comments via email to 
rayala@ontarioca.gov or in writing, no later than October 2, 2019 to: 

Mr. Richard Ayala, Senior Planner 
Attn: Grove Avenue Corridor Project  
Planning Department  
City of Ontario 
303 East “B” Street 
Ontario, CA 91764-4105 

The City will be accepting comments from August 19 to October 2, 2019.  Following the public and agency review 
and comment period, if there are no major comments, and the project is given environmental approval and funding is 
obtained, the City will proceed with the project’s design.  

 

WHEN AND 
WHERE 

The Public Meeting will be held at the Ontario Senior Center located at 225 East “C” Street, Ontario, California 91764 
on September 19, 2019, between 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m. You are invited to attend any time between the hours of 5:00 
p.m. and 8:00 p.m. 

CONTACT Individuals who require special accommodation (American Sign Language interpreter, accessible seating, documentation in 
alternative formats, etc.) are requested to contact the City of Ontario, Attention: Richard Ayala, Senior Planner, Planning 
Department, 303 East “B” Street, Ontario, CA 91764 at least 7 days prior to scheduled meeting date. TDD users may use 
the California Relay Service 1-800-735-2929 (TTY to Voice), 1-800-735-2922 (Voice to TTY), 1-800-854-7784 (From or 
to Speech to Speech), or dial 711. For more information about the Draft EIR/EA or any project issue, call Richard Ayala at 
(909) 395-2421. Thank you for your interest in this project. 
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